
Battle River School Division says “thanks” to its Friends 
Each spring the Battle River School Division Board of Trustees takes the opportunity to say “thank you” to some of 

the many individuals and organizations who go above and beyond in their support of schools. 

This year, the Board was honoured to present four different “Friends of Battle River” awards. 

Above left, from Camrose County, the Board acknowledged Susan Hepburn for all dedication and service as a 
volunteer at New Norway School. Susan was presented with a plaque by Board members Karen Belich and Kendall 
Severson. Above right, The Camrose Rotary Club, represented by Roy Wallace, was celebrated for their long time 
support of a Youth Leadership Canoe Trip for students of Camrose Outreach School. Roy was presented with a 
plaque by Board members Val Sims and Norm Erickson. 
Below left, Flagstaff Family and Community Services, represented by Lynne Jenkinson and Perry Robinson, were 
acknowledged for their ongoing support of programs and presentations for students in Flagstaff County schools. 
They were presented with a plaque by Board members Laurie Skori and Jeff Kimball. Below, right, Tammy Richard, 
of the Addictions and Mental Health Program of 
Alberta Health Services was celebrated for all the many 
ways in which she contributes to the wellbeing of BRSD 
students and staff. She received a plaque from Board 
members Lyle Albrecht and Zsuzsanna Hemperger. 

 


